
Let's put the brakes on the newest round of laws that once more limit the law abiding public. 
There has never been and never will be a law passed that will PREVENT crime from 
happenings. That is not possible. Laws are only for the ones who chose to obey them. The article 
I read in my local paper quoted a huge number of people turned down by the NICS last year and 
very few processed if they were felons. I used to hold an FFL and if I remember correctly a 
convicted felon even trying to purchase a firearm is 10 years min. Are we at least following 
through on that law on the books today? Or are those cases getting put in a file and no action is 
taken because of some excuse...pick on...time, manpower, etc. Before we pass more laws that 
will do nothing to protect the public, our children, and old folks let's apply the ones in effect 
now. 
 


